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3 April 2019 
 
 
Dear Parents / Caregiver  
Kia ora Koutou 
 
 

• Congratulations to the following; 
 

− Rowers who made 10A finals at Maadi Cup (NZ Secondary School Champs) and to the crews 
who medalled: 
 

• Emma Gordon (Bronze in Girls U16 Single) 
• Eric Gruythuysen (Bronze Boys U19 Single) 
• Maggie Morrison and Alex Sorensen (Gold Girls U15 Double) 
• Eric Gruythuysen and Cole Stephenson (Bronze Boys U18 Double) 

 
− Equestrian team who took out the Waikato Secondary Schools Show Jumping Championship: 

Natasha Forsythe, Charli Forsythe, Lydia Beaver, Hollie Hamblyn, Kezia Harrison and Charlotte 
New. 
 

− Nihindu Wickramathunga and Hunter Crowe who were the two top scorers for the season in the 
Waikato Years 9 and 10 Cricket Competition. 

 
− Michael Ellis, third in Division 2 of the Waikato Golf Champs. 

 
− The Waka Ama crews competing at the Nationals last week with both U16 girls and boys making 

the semis with the U19 crew third in the Bowl final of the 500m turn race. 
 

• Fitness Trainings: On Friday, 5 April and Friday, 12 April for all students who are keen to trial for a 
first team. These will take place on the school field 3:45 to 5pm. A roll will be taken. The expectation is 
that first team members are fit for the season ahead. Fitness tests will be held for all first team members 
early next term. 

 
• Expectations for Students: Once trials and team selections have been finalised, students will each 

get a handout regarding expectations for the season ahead. First team members have additional 
responsibilities in terms of role modelling, fitness and commitment to their respective teams. As has 
been the tradition for many years, first teams, both summer and winter along with student leaders, are 
expected to support the ANZAC Day Service at the Ngatea hall (assemble outside netball courts at 
Ngatea Domain at 10:30am, Thursday 25 April).  

 
• Coming Up:  

 
− Waikato Schools Mountain Biking - Wednesday 10th April at Te Miro 
− HPC Cross Country Champs - Tuesday 14th May 
− Thames Valley SS Cross Country Champs - Tuesday 28th May 

 
• Let us know: If your child has achieved something of note, please let us know. We want to both 

celebrate achievements and keep everyone informed of what’s happening in sports@hpc. 
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